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FACILITY HOURS 
(Summer) 

 

Monday-Friday,  9:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

Saturday,  11:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

Sunday,  11:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

 

Clubhouse Phone: 630-393-3033 

Clubhouse Fax: 630-393-3507 

 

summerlakes@summerlakeshomeowners.org 

IN THIS ISSUE 
 

FAMILY PICNIC & PIG ROAST 

WARRENVILLE YOUTH SOCCER 

SUMMER DAZE 
 

 

 

 

Waste Management Stickers are    

available for purchase at the Clubhouse for  

$4.87 per sticker. 

Summerlakes Homeowners’ Association 

3S020 Continental Drive 

Warrenvillle, Illinois 60555 
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The Newsletter of  the Summerlakes Homeowners’ Association 

Sun 



SUNDAY, JULY 22  **** 1:00 - 5:00 P.M. 

Live Music By  

The Generation Gap Band 

Activities By  

Celebration Authority Entertainment 

Delicious Pig Roast By 
Smith Farms 

(serving time 2:00) 

 

Sno-Cones By  

N’Awlins Edibles Catering 

Food Items & Drinks  

will be sold at a minimal cost 

GREAT RAFFLE PRIZES 

 

 

FUN FOR EVERYONE—HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 



 

ASSESSMENT PAYMENTS 
 

Effective August 1st, any assess-

ment payment not received by 7:00 

p.m. on the 15th of  the month, ei-

ther at the front desk or in the out-

side drop box, will be assessed the 

$5.00 late fee. 

The last daily check for the outside 

drop box is at 7:00 p.m. All pay-

ments received by that time are pro-

cessed that day.  

Make your payments on time- 

don’t delay! 

The Clubhouse and Pool will be 

open on July 4th from  

11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Be Safe and Enjoy the Holiday! 



 



 

ATTENTION RESIDENTS!    

Shaw Drive, along with any other street or common 
area in Summerlakes is not a designated trash drop off! 
There is always a lot of debris left along Shaw Drive; 
televisions, toys, car seats, not to mention the usual 
trash such as cans, bottles, food bags, etc. Littering is a 
crime! Please take pride in your community and dispose 
of your trash in the appropriate fashion-don’t leave it 
on the streets!  

Trash cans are located at various parks and common 
areas for neighborhood walk by pick-up; however they 
are NOT to be used for your personal garbage disposal. 

Televisions, furniture, appliances, etc. are not to be left 
out on the curside. Pick-up for these items must be ar-
ranged through Waste Management. 

Also, please remember that there is no brush pick-up 
during the months of July and August. Tree trimmings, 
brush, etc. should not be left out on the curbside. This 
could result in fines. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

 

PET WASTE 
 

PLEASE: When walking your dog (s) 

around the neighborhood, carry a plastic 

bag with you and please be courteous and 

pick up after your pet. City Ordinance 

states that residents must clean up immedi-

ately after their dog (s) on any premises. 

Not only is it a rule, it can also be a major 

health issue to the neighborhood. It also 

costs Summerlakes money to pay our 

maintenance staff  to take the time to pick 

up your pet’s waste on the common grounds 

when shoveling or mowing. Trash cans are 

located at all of the park areas for proper 

disposal. Please - Be responsible for your 

pets’ cleanup. 

 

ATTENTION, LOCAL RESIDENTS 
 

I am a Warrenville resident who visits family in Edgebrook regularly. My family and I have had a number of 

incidents at the pedestrian bridge that crosses the creek between the Edgebrook neighborhood and Mead-

ow and in the Kiwanis Park at Meadow and Home avenues. We have reported these to the police, but we 

also thought it wise to report our experiences to your HOA so that you can inform your residents. 

A small group of men, mostly younger and one older with greying hair, have done the following on different 

occasions - use foul language towards us for no reason, asked a 15 year old for his phone, and physically 

threatened one of us while walking towards us (again unprovoked). The Warrenville police report that they 

have had multiple complaints about similar behaviors.  

If you experience any situation that makes you feel uncomfortable or unsafe or see people loitering in the 

park after dark or a group of men loitering on or near the bridge, the Warrenville police department should 

be called and a report should be made. Call 91 1 immediately and report your situation to the police. 

 

Thank you, 

A concerned Warrenville citizen 



MOVING?? 

REMINDER! If you are selling your house and moving out of 

Summerlakes, you will need to notify the Clubhouse Office at least 

2 weeks prior to your closing date to obtain your closing letter and 

packet. There is a $100.00 fee charged for this process. 

You will not be able to close on your home without it. Giving less 

than the required two weeks notice may result in additional pro-

cessing fees. Call the Clubhouse for the proper forms. 

 

COMMUNITY BULLETIN BOARD 
 

For your convenience, there is a bulletin board at the 

Clubhouse on which you may post your items or homes 

for sale, help wanted, babysitters, events, services you of-

fer, etc. at no cost to you. Postings must be of an appropri-

ate and legitimate matter. Flyers, ads, etc. will be your 

responsibility to update. After 30 days the item will be 

considered sold or expired and will be removed. 

 

ANNUAL FAMILY PICNIC/PIG ROAST 
 

This year’s Annual Family Picnic will be on Sun-

day, July 22nd from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. If you 

have any suggestions for activities, raffle dona-

tions, or would like to volunteer to help at this 

event, please let Mickie know. We are always look-

ing for ways to make our events bigger and better!  

 

ATTENTION HOMEOWNERS!! 
 

We need your votes!! PLEASE turn in your voting ballot for the proposed merger 
of  our two associations if  you haven’t already done so. Info material was mailed 
out to each homeowner in early March. If  you have misplaced yours we have cop-
ies at the Clubhouse office. The date for turn in is marked May 10th, but we are 
still accepting votes. For your convenience you can drop it off  in the assessment 
box or mail it when you make your June assessment payment. Thank you! 

REMINDER! 

When paying your assessments please re-

member to put your lot # on your check. 

We want to be sure your payment gets pro-

cessed correctly. Also, please do not staple 

or tape your payment to the  coupons when 

sending it in or dropping it  in the drop box. 

Thank You! 



                                           

Motions of Board of Director’s Meeting 

June 14, 2018 
 

Motion: To approve the May meeting minutes as written. All Ayes. 

Motion: To approve the May financial report as written. All Ayes. 

Motion: To approve up to $5,000. for the purchase of a robotic pool vacuum. All Ayes. 

Motion: To approve up to $700. for the purchase of a motorized pole saw. All Ayes. 

Motion: To approve a bid by Herbo Tree Service to remove a dead tree for $925. All Ayes. 

 

 

NEXT BOARD MEETING 

July 12, 2018 

7:00 PM 

 

ARCHITECTURAL  MEETING 

July 26, 2018 

7:00 PM 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 
 

Board Meeting 

7:00 pm 

13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 

Family Picnic 

1-5 pm 

23 24 25 26 

Architectural 

Meeting 

7:00 pm 

27 28 

29 

 

Rental 12-5 

30 31     






